
‭THE  MISLANS‬ ‭IN  THE  PHILIPPINES‬

‭JAN-FEB 2025  PRAYER LETTER‬

‭Dear Pastor and Congregation,‬

‭Greetings from the Philippines! We praise God for your faithfulness!‬

‭PRAISE THE LORD FOR A GREAT START OF THE NEW YEAR!‬
‭Happy 2025! Thank you to those who gave a special gift this Christmas! We sure are glad that‬
‭Jesus is the reason for every season! We started the new year with a revival service on January 1st,‬
‭where we unveiled the theme of “Building Lives in 2025” and prayed at the altar for God’s power‬
‭to reach more souls this year! As we know, Satan is in the business of blinding people to the‬
‭Gospel and destroying lives… but Thank God, Jesus is in the business of saving, salvaging, and‬
‭building lives through the bright light of the Gospel and His Word! It is our desire that God would use us ever increasingly to this‬
‭end! We praise God, that last year, we saw many souls saved and 201 souls baptized. Please help us pray for greater works in 2025!‬

‭SUPPORTING, SENDING, AND EXTENDING!‬
‭At the end of 2024, we held our very first “Mission Month” and challenged all the people to commit to giving towards sending and‬
‭supporting world wide missions! The Philippines is a very poverty stricken country with most of the people living on the equivalent‬
‭of $2 a day. Yet out of their deep poverty, God’s people committed. We had several‬
‭missionary families in and by God’s grace, we were able to support 3 new missionary‬
‭families! We also had a family out of our church  (Dizon family), surrender to the full time‬
‭work of the Lord!  Praise God for His plan and design that the local church be a great sending‬
‭station for missionaries to the different Islands of the Philippines and beyond!‬

‭CHURCH ANNIVERSARY, PRAYING FOR 1,000+ FIRST TIME VISITORS!‬
‭In the Philippines, Almost 85-90% of the population is Roman Catholic. They will not come‬
‭to a Baptist Church without a soul winner personally bringing them. Even with an invite, the‬
‭vast majority will be hesitant and resistant. However, in Filipino culture, they love‬
‭celebrations (carried over from when the Spanish ruled here). They will come if there is an‬

‭“Anniversary celebration.” For that reason, we make a‬
‭big deal about our church anniversary and use the‬
‭occasion as a great opportunity to invite people, give‬
‭them the gospel, and pray to see many people saved!‬
‭This year we are praying and working to have over‬
‭1,000 first time visitors! We have rented a large sports arena and are begging God to fill it up‬
‭with souls to hear the Gospel. I have invited Pastor Dan Preston of the Bethany Baptist‬
‭Church of Lubbock Texas to be our guest preacher. Please pray for us, and for many souls to‬
‭be saved! The date is March 2nd 2025!‬

‭GOD’S PROVISION…‬
‭After the Anniversary, we will be aggressively seeking God for a new place to meet and‬
‭grow. As mentioned in a previous letter, we have outgrown our current open-air-styled‬
‭facility. Please continue to pray with us for God’s provision for a greater space in which‬
‭God’s people can attend, send, and extend! Amen!‬

‭THANK YOU for your faithful prayers and support!‬
‭For GOD's Global Glory,‬
‭Jonathan, Anica, & Jason Mislan Psalm 115‬‭:1‬
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